First of all, let me say what an honor and privilege it was to judge the Sweepstakes again for your club.  I judged there a number of years back (when you get older, time is irrelevant) but I must say the quality of the dogs has really improved.  The decisions were much harder to make than the last time (or maybe it's just that "old age" creeping in).
The dog classes were definitely a challenge.  Several classes could have gone a different way and still been acceptable.  The bitch classes were an absolute delight and fun to judge.

My Best in Sweepstakes dog was mature, fully-coated and ready to win. It was a bonus to find out he had also won the top award the previous day.

Best of Opposite in Sweeps (the eventual Winners Bitch and Best of Opposite in the regular classes) was not quite ready to win but could not be denied.  She was just naughty enough to be cute but still behaved herself when it came to the final nod.

Again, I must say thank you for inviting me to judge your precious puppies.  Your club is certainly well organized, the food was wonderful and it is easy to see why you have been in existence for 75 shows.

Nadine

